

Dear Pastor and Church,

July/August 2023

I know strange weather events are happening all over the world. Now don't get me wrong; I'm not a climate change expert nor do I believe we have to power to affect God's plan of events. Here in Slovenia, we just had a flood of proportions that happen every hundred years or so and have wreaked havoc all over the northern part of the country. There were fatalities and vast amounts of property damage. It was a national tragedy. In response to this, I felt it was an appropriate time to have a series of messages on end times events. Please pray for the reception of these messages and that they will find tender hearts.

I mentioned Ibrahim in my last letter and that he had invited me to his house. I went to his house and spent the afternoon getting to know him more and talking to him about the truth of God. He still has not crossed the line of faith yet but I continue to present him with truth each time I see him. **Pray for Ibrahim.** 

A few weeks ago we had another person see our sign that we put out for every service and he came to inquire about who we are and what we're about. I spoke to Žiga briefly and he expressed that he is open to different ideas. Please pray that Žiga will come to our services with an open heart to receive the truth of Jesus and His sacrifice for the sins of the lost.

Fortunately, summer is over here in Slovenia and school has started back so people are not away on their vacations now. This is the time we always look forward to as soon as summer begins. We are now planning a fall campaign culminating around an open presentation on the 'done' book. We had the done book translated and printed into Slovenian several years ago and have given it away widely. Many have expressed how it was used to open their eyes to the truth of the Gospel here. We ask you to pray for this campaign and for all the invitations that will be handed out over the next several weeks.

## SENDING CHURCH:

Bible Baptist Church Pastor Wayne Hardy PO Box 1985 Stillwater, OK 74076 (405) 372-7444 info@stillwaterbbc.org

CLEARINGHOUSE:
GIBM GLOBAL INDEPENDENT
BAPTIST MISSIONS

PO Box 700 Sherman, TX 75091 gibm1296@gmail.com Personally, our daughter will be having her baby very soon; it honestly could be happening as I write this letter. Because of that, I will be travelling to the States to be with her and her husband and see the baby. I will only be there three weeks because there is so much that is happening here over the next few months. Please pray for a safe and healthy delivery for our daughter.

Until next time, May the Lord richly bless you as you serve Him,

